6:34 PM Rachel LaPiana - Welcome to the community meeting for the proposed minor site plan amendment at Virginia Hospital Center. Tonight's meeting is being recorded. The chat will open for the Q&A portion of tonight's meeting. If you prefer to ask questions in the Teams chat, you may do so, but please remember that the chat is not visible to those who have called in to the meeting, so please do not use the chat for general comments or side conversations. Please use the same respectful tone in the meeting chat that you would while speaking. The full chat transcript will be posted on the public website.

6:47 PM Mike b - Can the community make a presentation as this is a public process. June 15 does not give sufficient time for community interaction and questions

6:48 PM Mike b - Would desire a meeting without VHC legal counsel as a part of an invitation to speak to a CA as required by site plan 177 before June 15.

6:52 PM Aaron Shriber - Good evening all. For those that don't know me, I am Aaron Shriber, Current Planning Manager in the County's Planning Division. During the Q&A component of this meeting, we will be able to address questions pertaining to the minor site plan application, which is the purpose and focus of tonight's meeting. However, as Ms. Badger and I have done throughout this process, we will continue to offer opportunities to meet with civic association members and are happy to accept comments on the application via email prior to the County Board meeting on June 15th. Thank you.

6:54 PM Mike b - Aaron many of the CA leaders are on travel and cannot stay for the while meeting. We will need an evening in person meeting when CA leaders are available. Please provide times and dates for in person meeting with CA board members.

7:07 PM Mike b - Have you shared community issues with the applicant? Have you shared applicant issues with community?

7:11 PM Alfred - Question: What sound impacts can we expect with the mechanical room located next to Edison St

7:16 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - Are they going to address Michael Bruce's concerns? We want to know are the positions expressed by the county or by the applicant?

7:18 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - That was not the concern....it was the plans on one of the slides.

7:19 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - Wilma Killgo strongly suggests you let Michael ask his questions.

7:25 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - We need to see that document before the 15th

7:26 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - Are the civic associations on that distribution?

7:41 PM Aaron Shriber - Yes, when the staff report is finalized for distribution, we will ensure that it is directly shared with the civic association leadership members for sharing with their members, which is similar to how Mrs. Badger has shared other information. Thank you.

7:53 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - Can we get a condition that requires VHC to all contractors where to park with specific penalties. We saw many cases where contractors said they werent told where to park last time.

7:54 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - that came from Jim Oshea

8:04 PM Tom Sitzler Halls Hill - Thank you for the opportunity to participate. We need to start our regular meeting.

8:05 PM Erika Moore - Thank you for joining us and delaying your meeting to participate. Please let us know if there are any other questions we can answer for you about this application.

8:08 PM Carria, Wendy - Thank you for providing this opportunity to engage about this minor site plan amendment.

8:10 PM Erika Moore - Thank you for participating!

8:11 PM Katelyn Thomas - I have to jump, but my name is Katelyn Thomas with Constituent Services. Kthomas@arlingtonva.us

8:12 PM Deborah Warren - I appreciate this evening opportunity to hear concerns.